
1974: Launch Academic Library Management Intern Program

In 1974, CLR launched the Academic Library Management Intern 
Program, which awarded up to five internships annually to outstanding 
midcareer librarians, each of whom would work closely with the director 
of an academic library of acknowledged administrative excellence. During 
their year, the interns had a unique opportunity to observe the techniques 
used by top management for dealing with day-to-day problems and to 
share in finding solutions to those problems. The interns participated in 
special projects that are helpful in their host institution and also increased 
their management skills.

A review of interns’ career paths in the early 1980s revealed that more 
than a quarter of the interns had become library directors, and the same 
number had become either assistant or associate directors. By 1992-
1993, the program’s last year, 55 librarians had completed the program.  
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